Monthly Town Board Meeting

May 4, 2006

The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting at 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring on the above date.

PRESENT:

William Mazzuca

Supervisor




Richard Shea


Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower


Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of April 6, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting of April 13, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting of April 26, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Highway – Councilman Hosmer reported that routine maintenance on the town roads are underway.

Planning – Councilman Brower reported on items addressed at the April 20th meeting of the Planning Board.

Recreation – Councilwoman Budney announced the Youth Employment Service, which was part-time work for youths 14 years old and older interested in mowing and babysitting, plus some positions at the Recreation Center.  Any youths interested need to complete a registration form at Recreation Department and any employers who need help are encouraged to contact the Recreation Department.  She also reported on the following:

· 22 Hikes of Philipstown would take place on April 30th through September 24th.

· Spring Open House was to be held on Sunday, May 7th, 12:00 – 4:00 PM, at the Community Center.

· Wellness Seminar on Sunday, May 21st, 2:00 PM – 4:00 PM.

· Upcoming events at the Depot Theatre.

CAC – Councilman Shea reported that the Wetlands Inspector, David Klotzle, presented a monthly report and was keeping CAC Committee up-to-date with latest innovations in the wetlands protection litigation.

Recycling – Councilwoman Budney reported on the town-wide cleanup held on April 22nd and expressed thanks to the North Highlands Fire Company, Putnam County Sheriff’s Department, Philipstown Highway Department, Town Clerk Merando and her office staff, and the Town Board for their involvement in the preparations for the cleanup.  Supervisor Mazzuca thanked Councilwoman Budney for her efforts. 

Building & Land Acquisition – No Report

Zoning – Councilman Brower reported on items discussed at the April 17th meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals.

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF May 4, 2006

                              GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

	Town Clerk Fees – 3/06
	$     451.02

	Justice Fees – 3/06
	  11,192.50

	Putnam County VFW Rental
	         50.00

	Recreation Fees – 2/06
	  24,285.98

	Recreation Fees – 3/06
	  59,564.32

	Putnam County Dog Surplus
	       355.97

	Bank Interest
	    1,934.15


	HIGHWAY FUND
	

	General Fund Ck Building Inspector Gas
	$     222.47

	Bank Interest
	    2,590.45


	CONTINENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT
	

	Bank Interest
	$      223.62


	CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT
	

	Clubhouse Fees
	$      100.00

	Taxes – Putnam Valley
	   13,709.04

	Bank Interest
	        525.31


AGENDA

  1.  Resolution honoring Daniel Milewski.

RESOLUTION #118-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, Daniel Milewski has voluntarily served in the Recreation Department in the Town of Philipstown with dedication and commitment; and

WHEREAS, Daniel Milewski provided an excellent opportunity for our youth to develop team and individual athletic skills by serving as a coach for the Summer Soccer Pick-Up Games for seven years; and

WHEREAS, Daniel Milewski, through his skills, abilities and personified leadership, led the men’s basketball team for sixteen years; and

WHEREAS, Daniel Milewski worked as a volunteer in our community, utilizing his time and talent to make a real difference in the lives of children and adults;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown and Officers of the Town, do hereby inscribe upon the minutes of our official acts, our heartfelt sorrow upon the passing of Daniel Milewski, and when we adjourn this date, we do so out of respect to his memory and that we further extend to his family our deepest sympathy and condolences in their time of bereavement.

  1a.  Resolution honoring Russell Pipitone.

RESOLUTION #119-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, wishes to extend their sincere condolences over the passing of Russell J. Pipitone; and

WHEREAS, Russell’s death leaves our community with a deep feeling of sorrow for the loss of such an honored and respected citizen; and

WHEREAS, Russell served this community in various capacities, too numerous to list, but which would include past President of the Jaycees, past President and Vice President of the Cold Spring Lions Club, past Chairman of the Philipstown Conservative Party, and a founding member of the North Highlands Fire Company; and

WHEREAS, Russell earned the respect, admiration and high regard of all with whom he came into contact, and our community has sustained a great loss in his death;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown extends our sincere sympathies upon Russell’s passing.

  2.  Sarah Geer to announce an upcoming meeting regarding Route 9D Corridor.

Ms. Geer informed the Board of a second public workshop that the Steering Committee for the Route 9D Corridor was holding on May 23, 2006, at 7:30 P.M.  Ms. Geer gave an update on what the committee has done to-date. She thanked Town Clerk Merando for assisting the Committee with making the minutes available on-line.

  3.  Michael Simpson to discuss a zoning change for his property located on Sprout Brook Road.

Supervisor Mazzuca read Mr. Simpson’s letter of April 23, 2006. Unfortunately, Mr. Simpson was not in attendance so this matter was tabled until next month.  Supervisor Mazzuca requested that the Town Clerk send a letter to Mr. Simpson advising him of same.

RESOLUTION #120-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables the discussion of Mr. Simpson’s request for a zoning change for his property located on Sprout Brook Road until the Monthly Town Board Meeting in June.

  4.  Letter dated April 21, 2006, from George Michaud, Director to the Putnam County 

       Agricultural & Farmland Protection Board, discussing logging operations off of Ridge Road.

Supervisor Mazzuca read the April 21, 2006, letter from Mr. Michaud.  County Legislator, Vinnie Tamagna, brought the Board up-to-date on the timber harvesting operations at Cimmaron Ranch in Putnam Valley.  He stated that there were two Town Boards in adversarial positions with Mr. Caspar, owner of the property being harvested.  Legislator Tamagna informed the Board that the town had the support of the Agricultural District. He further stated that the situation was unsafe with respect to safety and health.  He also spoke with Supervisor Davis of Putnam Valley, who informed Legislator Tamagna that the situation would be monitored.  Councilman Hosmer, George Michaud and members of the Farmland Protection Board did a site visit.

Supervisor Mazzuca gave a brief overview of the situation to the audience.  He further expressed his concerns as to whether the operation was really complete or whether it was in hiatus.

County Legislator Tamagna stated that the County would not deny Mr. Caspar from further logging operations, but he would need to access a county for safety purposes.

Councilman Shea asked if the Agricultural Board could instruct someone not to use the road.  County Legislator Tamagna responded “No.”  He further stated that Mr. Caspar was part of the Agricultural District and that when he comes up for review, he could be excluded from the Ag District and that the  Agricultural Board is very disturbed by the actions of this operation.  Tamagna further stated that Mr. Caspar claims that this logging operation had nothing to do with his Agricultural status … that he is doing this with the approval of the DEC and it had nothing to do with farming.

Michael Gibbons asked if the Agricultural District sends out a newsletter to participants and members?  Legislator Tamagna informed him that they did  -- that there is a newsletter that goes out and they meet monthly --- they self-police situations.  Mr. Gibbons further stated that the Town has timber harvesting laws and when they come before the Planning Board, they are directed as to what road the Planning Board feels they should use in Philipstown.  He asked if this wouldn’t apply in this case if they’re using a town road – noting that the Philipstown Planning Board should have some jurisdiction.  Councilman Hosmer replied that this wasn’t a Town road – it’s a private road.  Councilman Shea stated that the Town Board doesn’t oversee the DEC program – that the DEC has a stewardship program that the people sign in to.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that Mr. Caspar didn’t have to come to Philipstown for anything – this was done in Putnam Valley.  Councilman Shea stated that there should be some sort of DEC regulations in residential neighborhoods.  Legislator Tamagna responded saying “no.”

  5.  Town Board to consider adopting a Resolution approving the negotiation of a plan for 

       development of a portion of the former Butterfield Hospital property with Hudson Valley 

       Hospital Center.

Supervisor Mazzuca gave a brief overview of the history of the lease/purchase of the Butterfield Hospital property.  He read a letter dated April 19, 2006, from County Legislator Tamagna regarding a Resolution passed by the County and Village of Cold Spring, regarding approval to pursue a lease agreement with Hudson Valley Hospital Center.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that a question came up as to whether to say “lease” or “purchase.”  He felt that it didn’t matter and asked Nelsonville Councilman Merante if Nelsonville had passed a Resolution.  Mr. Merante stated that they had not.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that it was the Town Board’s intention to arrange a meeting with the Hospital Board.  Councilwoman Budney asked Legislator Tamagna if “purchase” had been discussed at legislative meetings.  Legislator Tamagna stated that there were a lot of budgetary issues, so the legislature was not concerned with another big buy purchase situation.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the Town did have a plan as to what the community could do with the property.  

RESOLUTION #121-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously adopted;


WHEREAS, Putnam County Executive, Robert J. Bondi, Putnam County Legislator, Vincent Tamagna, Philipstown Supervisor, William Mazzuca, Cold Spring Mayor, Anthony Phillips, and Nelsonville Mayor, Mitchell Dul, hereinafter referred to as the “Municipal Partnership,” have recommended that this Municipal Team negotiate an agreement with The Hudson Valley Hospital for dedicated space at the Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Hospital site; and


WHEREAS, the “Municipal Partnership,” the Hudson Valley Hospital Center, and the Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Hospital, all agree that they should meet to identify the specific needs for office space and development of the former Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Hospital site; and


WHEREAS, the “Municipal Partnership” agrees in concept that there is a need for a County Health Department Satellite office, a Cold Spring Fire House, an Emergency Services Center, a Senior Citizens Wellness and Nutrition Center and a Town of Philipstown Community Center, and


WHEREAS, the Hudson Valley Hospital Center has respectfully requested the Putnam County legislature, the Philipstown Town Board, the Cold Spring Village Board, and the Nelsonville Village Board, hereinafter referred to as the “Board,” to join with them in negotiating a plan for the development of a portion of the former Julia L. Butterfield Memorial Hospital site, including space requirements and lease arrangements; 


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown, hereby resolves to be an active member of the “Municipal Partnership,” to engage in negotiations to pursue a lease of a portion of the Julia L. Butterfield Hospital in accordance with a future Memorandum of Understanding, conditioned upon establishing the appropriate cost share, investigate grant opportunities, negotiate a lease price, taking into consideration any restrictions on the use of the premises as recommended by the Hudson Valley Hospital Center in the further development of their regional mission to provide health care services, and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Town of Philipstown members of the “Municipal Partnership” from time to time update the Town Board on the premises of these negotiations; and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Memorandum of Understanding be approved by the Town of Philipstown Town Board before being implemented.

By Roll Call Vote:



Supervisor, William Mazzuca


AYE



Councilwoman, Betty Budney

AYE



Councilman, Al Hosmer 


AYE



Councilman, Richard Shea


AYE



Councilman, David Brower


AYE

  6.  Resolution needed for a final decision with respect to the renewal of a Junk Yard Permit for 

       Expressway Auto Parts, Inc.

RESOLUTION #122-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables the decision with respect to the renewal of a Junk Yard Permit for Expressway Auto Parts, Inc., and schedule a workshop to be held June 7, 2006, at 7:00 P.M.
 7.  Resolution supporting the passage of S-4472-A, which would encourage all municipalities to 

      take a critical step and help create a homegrown, safe, secure and sustainable energy future.

Councilman Shea explained that Community Energy was seeking a letter of support from all municipalities to secure the passage of a Senate bill.

RESOLUTION #123-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown hereby supports the submission of a Letter of Support for the passage of S-4472-A.

  8.  Announcement of Senior Housing availability at Mahopac Hills.

Town Clerk Merando read letter received from Dianne Chipman and Connie Fagan of The Putnam County Housing Corporation, regarding information concerning opportunities for senior housing at Mahopac Hills, Mahopac, New York.
  9.  Discussion with regard to a Memo dated April 4, 2006, from the Recreation Department 

       requesting an increase for mileage reimbursement from .26/mile to 44.5 cents per mile.

Councilman Shea questioned the validity of someone charging 44¢/mile.

RESOLUTION #124-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables the decision with respect to increasing the mileage reimbursement from .26/mile to 44.5 cents per mile.
10.  Resolution authorizing the Recreation Department to purchase #2 Fuel Oil through channels 

       other than the Town’s supplier or the state bid.

After discussing the importance of following procedures, Town Attorney Doyle stated that even if the action resulted in savings, it was still necessary for the Town to go through the bidding process.  

RESOLUTION #125-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby instructs the Town Clerk to write a letter to Director Suzanne Timmer regarding the bidding process.

11.  Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to draft a letter to NYS Office of Parks, 

       Recreation & Historic Preservation with regard to condemning the Methodist Meeting 

       House located on Fishkill Road. (Nunc Pro Tunc)

RESOLUTION #126-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to draft a letter to the NYS Office of Parks, Recreation & Historic Preservation with regard to condemning the Methodist Meeting House located on Fishkill Road. 

12.  Resolution authorizing Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders for Sectional Steel 

       Scaffolding in preparation of roof repairs and painting.

RESOLUTION #127-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders for Sectional Steel Scaffolding in preparation of roof repairs and painting.
13.  Authorize Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders to paint the exterior of the 

       Town Hall.

RESOLUTION #128-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders to paint the exterior of the Town Hall.

13a.  Authorize Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders for removal and trimming of trees 

         in front of Town Hall.

Town Clerk Merando asked the Town Board if they would like to consider what to do about the trees in front of Town Hall.  An Arborist suggested removal of the small tree in the front, as it was dying, and trimming of the other trees.

RESOLUTION #129-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Town Clerk Merando to advertise for bidders for removal and trimming of trees in front of Town Hall.
14.  Resolution approving and authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit for the 

       Walter Hoving Home and to waive the fees associated with the application. 

RESOLUTION #130-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit for the Walter Hoving Home and to waive the fees associated with the application. 

15.  Resolution approving and authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit for the 

       Philipstown Greenway Committee for their upcoming Triathlon and waive the fees 

       associated with the application.

RESOLUTION #131-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Parade Permit 

for the Philipstown Greenway Committee for their upcoming Triathlon and to waive the fees associated with the application. 

16.  Resolution accepting the resignation of Michael Musso from the Conservation Advisory

       Council.

Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the Board would accept Mr. Musso’s resignation reluctantly and requested Town Clerk Merando to send letter of appreciation for his service.

RESOLUTION #132-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby accepts Michael Musso’s resignation from the Conservation Advisory Council and directed the Town Clerk to send a letter of appreciation to 

Mr. Musso for his dedication..

17.  Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

18.  Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando reported that the Monthly Report from the Putnam County Humane Society had not yet been received.

19.  Authorize the Recreation Commission to interview/hire for a part-time position to replace 

       Amber Stickle.

Claudio Marzollo stated that they had advertised for a part-time temporary employee and asked the Board to authorize that.  Supervisor Mazzuca noted that the Recreation Commission had already advertised for this position and Councilman Shea stated that there are governing processes that should be followed and that the Town Board took its responsibilities very seriously – that everything the Town Board does follows protocol and process.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that the process should be that the Recreation Commission interview candidates and then present candidates names to the Town Board for review.

RESOLUTION #133-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Recreation Commission to advertise for the part-time temporary position to replace Amber Stickle.

20.  Resolution honoring Mary MacDonald.

RESOLUTION #134-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a letter of condolences to Donald MacDonald on the passing of his wife, Mary MacDonald.

21.  Schedule Meetings/Workshops.

- Tentative Workshop – June 1st – 7:30 P.M. – Expressway Auto

- Tuesday, May 23, Stormwater Advisory Committee

- Putnam Valley Workshop – Discuss issues re: Logging – Supervisor Mazzuca to contact Supervisor  

  of Putnam Valley to arrange meeting

22.  Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

Supervisor Mazzuca read letter addressed to Attorney General Eliot Spitzer requesting that he look into allegations regarding the legality of a trust regarding Mandeville House in Garrison.
Town Attorney Doyle requested that the letter be reviewed by him before sending to ensure that the Town is not open to any course of action.  

Councilwoman Budney reported that an Educational Forum was to be held on Thursday May 11, 2006, from 7:00 P.M. – 9:00 P.M., at the Cortlandt Town Hall.  She also reported that on Sunday, May 7th, the Kid’s Fishing Day would be held at the Reservoir on Fishkill Road.

Councilman Brower reported that Metro North Railroad would be holding its annual mass casualty program for Putnam County on Friday, May 5th.

Councilman Shea reported that Larry Belusio, Engineer P.E., would be doing some preliminary work on the Dahlia house and present preliminary plans to the Town Board.

Town Clerk Merando publicly thanked Joe Giachinta for the new benches that were placed in front of the Town Hall.

Joseph Flanagan requested to speak to the Board regarding the washout of Manitou Road.  He stated that back in February 2006 he was given indication that the Town would be correcting the situation.  Supervisor Mazzuca informed Mr. Flanagan that he had spoken with Highway Superintendent Chirico and that Superintendent Chirico was going to make some corrections.  Councilman Hosmer would check with Highway Superintendent Chirico on Friday morning (5/5/06).  Mr. Flanagan thanked the Board.

Andy Merante asked about the status of the Fishkill Road Project.  Councilman Hosmer stated that at the last Traffic Safety meeting, Harold Gary, Commissioner of Highways, stated that it was in the hands of the legal department.

Chris Roganski of 89 Steuben Road, stated that 2 years ago in March 2004, he met with the Board regarding the proposed building development adjacent to his….that it required a flood prevention permit and at that time, according to Philipstown Town Code, no permits at all had been issued and construction had begun.  The Town hired Putnam Engineering to oversee the process and at that time the building plans did not meet requirements of the Code, and that Putnam Engineering sent letter to Tom Monroe stating that there were 19 items that had to be addressed.  He was advised by Paul Lnch of Putnam Engineering, that nothing was happening with this property and that nothing had been submitted and that he would notify Mr. Roganski when something started.  Mr. Roganski has not yet received a call and since then the permit was approved and the permit was issued by Code Enforcer Monroe.  Mr. Roganski stated that there were still outstanding issues/requirements of the Town Code that have not been met.  He felt that he is still in danger of being flooded.  Supervisor asked if Mr. Roganski hired an engineer?  Mr. Roganski responded that he did hire an engineer from Rockland, who is a consultant for FEMA who informed Roganski that he is sure to be flooded.  Mr. Roganski stated that he was not before the Board to prevent the house from being built.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that he would speak with Tom Monroe and contact Paul Lynch and that Mr. Roganski would receive a call the next day from Code Enforcer Monroe.

VACANCIES

CV Advisory Committee (2)

CAC (1)

Town Clerk Merando presented application from Arthur Lopatin for the recording secretarial position with the CAC.

RESOLUTION #135-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes the hiring of Arthur Lopatin to the position of Recording Secretary to the CEC, at a salary not to exceed that set forth in the 2006 Budget.

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $350,778.12 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 4A and 5.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $22,953.05 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 5. 

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $6,602.76 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 4A and 5.

Councilwoman Budney make a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $1,167.78 are hereby approved as presented in Abstract 5.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 9:45 p.m.







Respectfully submitted by,








Tina M. Merando







Town Clerk
